Previously Submitted Under Section 6 of the Ford Institute Assessment Plan:

For the PBSV 101 presentation, the preliminary examination of the data suggests that this is assignment is doing what we hoped it would do - engage students in their new community, observe their surroundings, and provide a critical but compassionate summary of the communities strengths and weaknesses.  It also provided them the opportunity to interact with community leaders to discuss their ideas.  This is the third year for this assignment.  Well accepted by the community members, they comment on the great qualities of our students, how they look forward to working with them, and to please invite them back again next year.  The variability in the evaluation instrument, however, must be examined for the future.  The comments are extremely valuable, but the scoring approach needs to be more refined so that each section of the instrument has more standardized criteria.  Such a rubric will allow for more comparable results for the students and for our own planning in assuring that the activity addresses the important issues of community engagement.  Similarly, the ongoing issue of attendance in small group meetings must be examined to assure quality and equity in the final product.  As the Institute restructures over the next year, a new faculty committee will be constructed with one objective being review of evaluation material.  This committee will join in the discussion of how to better improve the class and the evaluations.

Update:
Based on the experience with the evaluation of the Albion Tour and Presentation in the fall of 2009 as described above, the assessment rubric has been refined for the fall of 2010.  It provides more explicit criteria on which to make the evaluation and reduce the inter-observer variability from the community participants.  The new rubric will be provided to the community members in advance of the presentation so that they are more familiar with the evaluation criteria.
The previous (2009) and updated evaluation forms/rubric are included with this update.

  
